

HAGEMAN & BRIGHTON, P.C.

ATTORNEYS AT LAW

1822 Warren Avenue Cheyenne, Wyoming 82001

Telephone: (307) 635-4888

Facsimile: (307) 632-5111

Harriet M. Hageman

Kara Brighton kbrighton@hblawoffice.com

November 9, 2004

Via Electronic Mail

Mike Clements
Lower Republican Natural Resources District
P.O. Box 618
706 2nd Street
Alma, Nebraska 68920

Re:

Lower Republican Natural Resources District

LB 962

Our File No.: 20275

Dear Mike:

As requested, I have set forth below my thought as to concerns that the Board has expressed related to LB 962:

- The composition of the Interrelated Water Review Board seems to be biased in favor of the Department of Natural Resources (DNR). One way to address that concern is to create each Board in the same manner that arbitration panels are often set up—the DNR and NRD would each choose a person (or persons) to serve on the Board and those individuals would then choose a mutually-agreeable person (or persons) to fill the vacant slots. You could then have either a three-member or five-member Board to address each dispute. This approach would avoid the appearance of bias.
- The Lower Republican Natural Resources District does not believe that the DNR should have the sole authority to designate a river basin, subbasin, or reach as either "fully appropriated" or "overappropriated." The Board believes that any such decision should be made jointly by the DNR and affected NRD. If it is not possible for the DNR and NRD to agree, the matter could be elevated through the Interrelated Water Review Board process.
- LB 962 is an effort to take the power away from the local NRDs and vest it in the DNR. The State of Nebraska made it clear many years ago that local control was critical to the proper administration and management of water resources. The

Mike Clements November 9, 2004 Page 2

DNR has never before been elevated in power over the NRDs. LB 962 should not be used as a vehicle to minimize the authority and responsibility of the local NRDs.

- LB 962 seems to be terribly complicated, requiring water rights administrators and water managers to rely upon lawyers to constantly be providing a legal analysis of the law. It would be better to find some way to simplify LB 962. One way to simplify LB 962 is to organize it using more subparagraphs. Using long paragraphs to address numerous issues makes LB 962 unnecessarily complicated.
- It may take some time to shake out, but we may find that it is impossible to meet the deadlines set forth in several of the LB 962 provisions. The issues to be addressed by the NRDs and the DNR are complicated. There should be sufficient time allowed to ensure that all of the issues are fully evaluated when making decisions that will impact the economic viability and health of particular geographic areas. These matters should not be rushed, while LB 962 seems to push expediency over thoroughness.

The foregoing are some of the thoughts that we previously discussed in terms of LB 962. Please let me know if you would like additional information.

Sincerely,



Mike Johanns, Governor Mary Harding, Executive Director

September 10, 2003

Mr. Steve Gaul Nebraska Department of Natural Resources PO Box 94676 301 Centennial Mall South, 4th FI, NSOB Lincoln, NE 68509-4676

RE: Project Number 04-168 - Project Name - Republican Basin Water Meter Proposal

Dear Mr. Gaul:

We have received your application for the 2004 grant competition. The project has been assigned the number #04-168 for this round of grants. Please use this number when making any reference to this project application. Your application was one of 107 received this year. Requests totaled approximately \$30.7 million.

Award recommendations will be announced on January 26, 2004. The Trust will conduct a public hearing on the recommendations on April 5, 2004, and affirm awards following the hearing. You will receive the Trust newsletter to keep you apprised of progress in the review process and any changes that may be made to the schedule.

Please feel free to contact the Trust office if you have any questions concerning your application. You may reach our office at (402) 471-5409.

Best Wishes,

Mary A Harding

Executive Director

RECEIVED

SEP 1 2 2003

NATURAL RESOURCES

MAH/th

GOVERNOR'S REPUBLICAN RIVER BASIN COUNCIL 2001 Term expires 1/15/2003

First Name	Last Name	Address	City	Phone #
Boyd	Adkinson	RR 2	Benkleman	(308) 423-2846
Robert	Ambrosek	HC 67 Box 33A	Haigler	(308) 423-2629
Thomas	Baker	HC 2 Box 140	Trenton	(308) 334-5403
David	Bartels	RR 1 Box 53	Riverton	(402) 746-2530
Claude	Cappel	HC 30 Box 91A	McCook	(308) 345-5123
James	Coady	RR 3 Box 197	McCook	(308) 345-6396
Eulin	Ebsen	RR 2 Box 104	Superior	(308) 879-4987
Ronald	Friehe	RR 4 Box 180	McCook	(308) 345-2821
Kevin	Fornoff	HCR 62 Box 19	Hayes Center	(302) 286-3680
Gayle	Haag	HC 66 Box 25A	Bartley	(308) 692-3602
Clarence	Jankovits, Jr.	RR 1 Box 111	Culbertson	(308)278-2772
Ken	Johnson	Box 160	Cambridge	(308) 697-3315
Phyllis	Johnson	RR 1 Box 42A	Bertrand	(308) 876-2258
Tim	Kahrs	RR 1	Franklin	(308) 425-3224
Dennis	Kasson	RR 1 Box 3C	Wilsonville	(308) 349-4384
Van	Korell	602 West B St PO Box 1447	McCook	(308) 345-1555
Dean	Large	HC 65 Box 26B	Wauneta	(308) 394-5125
Jack	Maddux	125 SE Railway	Wauneta	(308) 394-5348
Eddie	Nichols	PO Box 1265	Wauneta	(308) 394-5856
Roy	Patterson	RR 3 Box 223	Cambridge	(308) 697-4535
Ed	Schrock	RR 1 Box 57	Elm Creek	(308) 995-4665
Donald	Suda	PO Box 289	Palisade	(308) 284-3295
Neil	Stuhmer	PO Box 775	Alma	(308) 928-2031
Ray	Winz	RR 2 Box 212	Holdrege	(308) 995-5515
Terry	Woollen	RR 1 Box 146	Alma	(308) 928-2689